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Meeting Agenda

BYS Board Meeting – Monday January 28, 2013
	January 28, 2012
	Meeting Minutes
	BYS Board



	Present:
	       Booth, Steve
	    Seioggles, Connie
	      Stocker, Bill

	
	  FORMCHECKBOX 
  Tobkin, Amy
	 FORMCHECKBOX 
  Long-Voelkner, Kurt
	 FORMCHECKBOX 
  Sweeney, Dee

	
	       Paquette, Pete
	 FORMCHECKBOX 
   Morin, Craig
	

	
	  FORMCHECKBOX 
 Jernigan, Cindi
	
	


Guests: Rick Toward, Laura Lee, and Amy Nelson 

Meeting Called to Order at 6:41 pm by Long-Voelkner
Topic:
Approval of December 2012 Minutes
Motion: 
Motion to accept the submitted minutes by Sweeney seconded by Long-Voelkner: motion carried by unanimous voice vote. 

Topic:
Treasurer’s Report
Report:
Sweeney presented the current profit and loss along with a balance sheet. She reported that she had very minimal expenses after the last board meeting which included a payment for equipment and MYSA Registrations and there have been very minimal deposits. Sweeney and Tobkin have been working on a system to invoice those families who still have an outstanding balance primarily due to EFA fees. 

Motion
Motion to accept the Treasurer’s Report by Morin and seconded by Tobkin: motion carried by unanimous voice vote. 
Topic:

Reek Coordinator Introduction
 Report:
Lara Lee was introduced to the BYS Board. She is excited to be working with BYS and will be working with Craig Morin as her liaison to the board.
Topic:

Budget
 Discussion:
Toward gave an overview of the team break down for 2013. It looks like we will have 7 girls’ teams and possibly 8 boy’s teams. The majority of our teams this year are EFA or Tournament only. United Teams will be looking at mainly friendly games to fill their game needs. Nelson volunteered to help schedule these friendlies. This is the direction that the club needs to look at as there are very limited teams in our district and other teams are unwilling to come to Bemidji to play although Bemidji teams have traveled those same distances. Toward will get a break down of the teams to Tobkin and Sweeney to help with invoicing and budget changes. 
Motion:


Sweeney handed out the budget draft and reminded the board that it is a work in progress. A motion was made to address two changes to the suggested budget by Long-Voelkner which included changing the club policy to state that the club will pay for two tournaments instead of the listed $700 for the EFA teams and that we will now be issuing coaches payments for their season instead of stipends for tournaments. Motion seconded by Sweeney: motion carried by unanimous voice vote.
Topic:

Policies
Motion:
The board discussed the need to enact an Email/electronic media use by board. This was also discussed at the last meeting. Motion made by Sweeney to enact the proposed Email/Electronic Media policy proposed, seconded by Long-Voelkner: motion carried by unanimous voice vote.

Topic:

Background Checks

Discussion:
All coaches are up-to date with the background checks. As parent reps are put into place they will all be required to complete the background checks before they have access to player information.
Topic:

MYSA Symposium
Discussion:
Amy Tobkin, Jay and Amy Nelson will be attending.

Topic:

Summer Soccer Clarification
Discussion:
Players and Parents are reminded that once you have accepted your spot on the team that you are responsible for any costs related to that team such as additional tournaments etc. The club paid for tournaments are decided by the coaching committee. If you are unable to attend a team attended tournament your cost for the tournament fees is the same as for the team members attending as your slot on the team is held.

Another clarification is that the coaches who are hosting friendlies need to use Dan Rogers our Referee Assignor to schedule referees. 

Topic:

Yearly Calendar
Discussion:
The board discussed the date for the Coach/Parent Rep Meeting. It is tentatively scheduled for March 15th at 5:30.  Our annual kick- off meeting for all players, parents, and coaches is scheduled for April 2nd at 6pm. Toward will check on the availability of space at the school. Long-Voelkner is still working on scheduling a day long Strategic Planning Session for the board this Spring.
Topic:

Committees and Miscellaneous Items
Discussion:
The board discussed the need to have the equipment inventories. Morin will work with Lara Lee to complete this task.  Long-Voelkner will touch base with Seioggles to see if she is still interested in being on the board. At this time we would like to invite anyone who is interested in being on the board to speak to a board member about this role in the future and if people are not interested in being on the board there are committees that they would love to have their participation. 
The fundraiser through Mi Rancho cards will start April 2nd after the 300 cards are printed and distributed to families at the Kick off meeting. Each player will be asked to sell a minimum of one restaurant card. All proceeds form the cards come back to the club and our only cost is the printing of the cards to fill this need. 
The February 25th 2013 Board Meeting will be held 6:30 at Marketplace Conference Room.
 Motion:
Jernigan moved to adjourn the meeting; the motion was seconded by Morin; the motion carried by unanimous voice vote.
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